DIGITAL COMMONS@ UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH FLORIDA

University of South Florida Digital Commons @ University of South Florida

Environment and Natural History Publications

Environment and Natural History

6-16-2021

Florida Environment and Natural History Collections News Bibliography

University of South Florida Libraries

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.usf.edu/enh_pubs

Scholar Commons Citation

University of South Florida Libraries, "Florida Environment and Natural History Collections News Bibliography" (2021). *Environment and Natural History Publications*. 1. https://digitalcommons.usf.edu/enh_pubs/1

This Grey Literature is brought to you for free and open access by the Environment and Natural History at Digital Commons @ University of South Florida. It has been accepted for inclusion in Environment and Natural History Publications by an authorized administrator of Digital Commons @ University of South Florida. For more information, please contact digitalcommons@usf.edu.

University of South Florida Libraries

Florida Environment and Natural History Collections

News Bibliography

Jump to Section:

<u>Piney Point Wastewater and Florida Phosphate News</u>
<u>USF Land Development News</u>
Other Florida Environment News

Piney Point Wastewater and Florida Phosphate News

- 10 Tampa Bay. (2021, April 14). Elevated red tide levels prompt warning signs to be placed on some beaches across Sarasota County. *WTSP.com*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.wtsp.com/article/news/red-tide/red-tide-warning-signs-beaches-sarasota-county/67-1a9b5216-0dc7-41a4-9c2e-63a659b1808a
- ----. (2021, April 15). Environmental Protection watches water quality after Piney Point wastewater releases. Video. *WTSP.com*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from <a href="https://www.wtsp.com/video/news/special-reports/wastewater-emergency/environmental-protection-watches-water-quality-after-piney-point-wastewater-releases/67-5f93a803-910e-4dd8-8b37-5f000f8055d0
- ----. (2021, April 20). Deep well injection project approved for Piney Point. *WTSP.com*.

 Retrieved April 27, 2021, from <a href="https://www.wtsp.com/article/news/special-reports/wastewater-emergency/deep-well-injection-project-piney-point/67-c53347d4-reports/wastewater-emergency/deep-well-injection-project-piney-point/67-c53347d4-

c3a6-4e00-9d02-b011ab0fac3d

- ----. (2021, April 30). Extra layer of repair added to Piney Point reservoir. WTSP.Com.

 https://www.wtsp.com/article/news/special-reports/wastewater-emergency/piney-point-reservoir-repair/67-33cbfdfb-49b8-46f5-a234-57ee27f1b8f9
- County Takes Next Step on Deep Well for Piney Point. (2021, April 21). *The Bradonton Times*Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://thebradentontimes.com/county-takes-next-step-on-deep-well-for-piney-point-p22779-158.htm
- DeSantis, State Officials Plan to Close Piney Point Facility. (2021, April 13). Sarasota

 Magazine. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.sarasotamagazine.com/news-and-profiles/2021/04/desantis-state-officials-plan-to-close-piney-point-facility
- Florida DEP provides update on Piney Point phosphogypsum stacks. (2021, April 22).

 mysuncoast.com. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

 https://www.mysuncoast.com/2021/04/22/florida-dep-provides-update-piney-point-phosphogypsum-stacks/*
- Gov. Ron DeSantis calling for Piney Point Reservoir to be permanently closed. Video. (2021, April). *CBS Local Miami*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://miami.cbslocal.com/video/5487253-gov-ron-desantis-calling-for-piney-point-reservoir-to-be-permanently-closed/
- Gov. DeSantis provides update on Piney Point. Video. (2021, April 13). *Tampa Bay News Facebook*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.facebook.com/tampabaynews/videos/gov-desantis-provides-update-on-piney-point/3921737374600181/

Letter to the Editor. (2021, April 16). We're going to get that \$15.4 million for Piney Point back,

- right? | Letters. *Tampa Bay Times*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.tampabay.com/opinion/letters/2021/04/16/were-going-to-get-that-154-million-for-piney-point-back-right-letters/
- Light pollution drives increased risk of West Nile virus. (n.d.). *My Vet Candy*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.myvetcandy.com/clinicalupdblog/2021/4/1/light-pollution-drives-increased-risk-of-west-nile-virus
- Model from USF researchers forecasts fate of Piney Point wastewater. (2021, April 15). *St Pete Catalyst*. https://stpetecatalyst.com/zaps/model-from-usf-researchers-forecasts-fate-of-piney-point-wastewater/
- Opinion. (2021, April 23). Florida Legislature can afford these three things | Editorial. *Tampa Bay Times*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.tampabay.com/opinion/2021/04/23/florida-legislature-can-afford-these-three-things-editorial/
- Red tide found near Anna Maria Island. Piney Point's dirty water could make it worse. (2021, April). *Bradenton Herald*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.bradenton.com/news/local/article250894409.html
- Researchers forecast the polluted Piney Point water will flow in Tampa Bay. Video. (2021, April 14). WTSP.com. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from <a href="https://www.wtsp.com/video/news/special-reports/wastewater-emergency/researchers-forecast-the-polluted-piney-point-water-will-flow-in-tampa-bay/67-f800092e-f847-4865-a5a5-56f83ea5a13d
- Senate Funds Piney Point Cleanup with Rescue Plan. (April 22, 2021). *SRQ Daily*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.srqmagazine.com/srq-daily/2021-04-22/16864_Senate-

Funds-Piney-Point-Cleanup-with-Rescue-Plan

- Tampa Bay watch monitoring water impact from Piney Point. (April 23, 2021). *Yahoo News*.

 Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://news.yahoo.com/tampa-bay-watch-monitoring-water-215049870.html
- ABC7 Staff. (April 27, 2021). DEP continues to monitor Piney Point phosphogypsum stacks.

 mysuncoast.com. Retrieved June 5, 2021, from

 https://www.mysuncoast.com/2021/04/26/dep-continues-monitor-piney-pointphosphogypsum-stacks/
- ----. (April 29, 2021). *Injection well a viable way to deal with Piney Point waste, DEP says*.

 mysuncoast.com. Retrieved June 5, 2021, from

 https://www.mysuncoast.com/2021/04/29/injection-well-viable-way-deal-with-piney-point-waste-dep-says/
- ----. (May 1, 2021). Manatee County residents protest in downtown Bradenton over Piney Point decision. ABC7. Retrieved June 5, 2021, from

 https://www.mysuncoast.com/2021/05/01/manatee-county-residents-protest-downtown-bradenton-over-piney-point-decision/
- Adams, R. (2021, April 15). Realtors confident real estate market won't affecting homeowners near Piney Point site. *Mysuncoast.com*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.mysuncoast.com/2021/04/15/realtors-confident-real-estate-market-not-impacting-homeowners-near-piney-point-site/
- ----. (2021, April 14). Residents and environmentalists share relief at news that Piney Point will be shutting down. *mysuncoast.com*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.mysuncoast.com/2021/04/14/residents-environmentalists-react-news-that-

piney-point-will-be-shutting-down/

- Alexander, Lynn. (2021, April 24). Board of County Commissioners Meeting: Collier County.

 Coastal Breeze News. https://www.coastalbreezenews.com/articles/board-of-county-commissioners-meeting-2/
- Anderson, Zac. (April 22, 2021). Florida Ag Commissioner Nikki Fried says taxpayers shouldn't pay Piney Point bill. *Sarasota Herald-Tribune*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.heraldtribune.com/story/news/politics/2021/04/22/nikki-fried-criticizes-states-handling-piney-point-problems/7342972002/
- ----. (April 29, 2021). Sarasota and Manatee counties to receive millions in state budget.

 Sarasota Herald-Tribune. Retrieved June 5, 2021, from

 https://www.heraldtribune.com/story/news/politics/2021/04/29/sarasota-and-manatee-counties-receive-millions-state-budget/4874760001/
- Angers, A. (May 4, 2021). Florida will spend \$100 million to clean up, close Piney Point. Bay

 News 9. Retrieved June 5, 2021, from

 https://www.baynews9.com/fl/tampa/news/2021/05/04/florida-lawmakers-secure--100-million-to-clean-up--close-piney-point
- Ballogg, R. (May 5, 2021). Low amounts of red tide algae still in Manatee waters, with fish kills reported. Bradenton Herald. Retrieved June 5, 2021, from https://www.bradenton.com/news/local/article251193609.html
- Barnes, Bethany, Christopher O'Donnell, and Zachary T. Sampson. (April 17, 2021). Failure at Piney Point: Florida let environmental risk fester despite warnings. *Tampa Bay Times*.

 Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

 https://www.tampabay.com/news/environment/2021/04/17/failure-at-piney-point-a-

disaster-foretold/

- Bay News 9. (April 23, 2021). Traces of red tide found in Manatee County; DEP investigating.

 Spectrum News 13. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

 https://www.mynews13.com/fl/orlando/news/2021/04/23/traces-of-red-tide-found-in-manatee-county--dep-investigating
- Bowen, J. (May 4, 2021). Piney Point deep well injection to proceed despite residents' drinking water concerns. FOX 13 News. Retrieved June 5, 2021, from https://www.fox13news.com/news/piney-point-deep-well-injection-to-proceed-despite-residents-drinking-water-concers
- Boyd, R. (May 4, 2021). Couple thirsting for cleaner water makes own filtration system. WFTS.

 Retrieved June 5, 2021, from https://www.abcactionnews.com/news/region-pinellas/couple-thirsting-for-cleaner-water-makes-own-filtration-system
- Brand, Larry. (n.d.). The Tampa Bay environmental powder keg is ready to blow. *Inverse*.

 Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.inverse.com/science/tampa-bay-fertilizer-pollution
- ----. (April 8, 2021). Water being pumped into Tampa Bay could cause a massive algae bloom, putting fragile manatee and fish habitats at risk. *The Conversation*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from http://theconversation.com/water-being-pumped-into-tampa-bay-could-cause-a-massive-algae-bloom-putting-fragile-manatee-and-fish-habitats-at-risk-158568
- Burns, S. (April 30, 2021). After Piney Point Crisis, Manatee County Fast-Tracks Deep Well

 Wastewater Injection Plan. Sarasota Magazine. Retrieved June 5, 2021, from

 https://www.sarasotamagazine.com/news-and-profiles/2021/04/piney-point-deep-well-injection

- Buteau, Walt. (April 16, 2021). Piney Point owner: State engineer said chance of leak 'very small' before first breach. WFLA. https://www.wfla.com/8-on-your-side/piney-point-owner-state-said-chance-of-leak-very-small-before-first-breach/
- Buteau, W. (May 6, 2021). The 'inexact science' of deep well injections in Piney Point's final chapter. *WFLA*. Retrieved June 5, 2021, from https://www.wfla.com/news/local-news/manatee-county/the-inexact-science-of-deep-well-injections-in-piney-points-final-chapter/
- Byron, Su. (May 3, 2021). Tackling climate change, tracking Piney Point. *New College News*.

 Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://www.ncf.edu/news/news/tackling-climate-change-tracking-piney-point/
- Callihan, Ryan and Alex Harris. (April 16, 2021). Piney Point owner points finger at contractors, FDEP in new statement over massive leak. *Miami Herald*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.miamiherald.com/news/local/environment/article250724529.html
- Carter, Ted (April 18, 2021). DeSoto County delays workshop with the Mosaic. Sun

 Newspapers. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

 https://www.yoursun.com/arcadia/news/desoto-county-delays-workshop-with-the-mosaic/article_544e84de-9e1e-11eb-a23a-6380ebbdb98d.html
- Chinnis, R. (May 3, 2021). Reel Time: Angler's action guide. *AMI Sun*. Retrieved June 5, 2021, from https://www.amisun.com/2021/05/03/reel-time-anglers-action-guide/
- Cohen, Li. (April 11, 2021). Nearly "catastrophic" Piney Point wastewater leak could irreparably harm neighboring marine life, experts say. *CBS News*. Retrieved April 14, 2021, from https://www.cbsnews.com/news/florida-wastewater-leak-piney-point-near-catastrophe-harm/

- Compton, G. (May 9, 2021). *Radiation Risks & Phosphate Mining*. The Bradenton Times.

 Retrieved June 5, 2021, from https://thebradentontimes.com/radiation-risks-and-phosphate-mining-p22819-137.htm
- Downey, Renzo. (April 19, 2021). Piney Point funding removed in budget conference, but don't fret. Florida Politics Campaigns & Elections. Lobbying & Government.

 https://floridapolitics.com/archives/421472-piney-point-funding-removed-in-budget-conference-but-dont-fret/
- ----. (April 29, 2021). Legislature prepares budget for swift Sine Die. *Florida Politics - Campaigns & Elections. Lobbying & Government*. Retrieved June 5, 2021, from

 https://floridapolitics.com/archives/425331-legislature-prepares-budget-for-swift-sine-die/
- ----. (May 5, 2021). Nikki Fried confronts DEP Secretary Noah Valenstein over Piney Point.

 Florida Politics Campaigns & Elections. Lobbying & Government. Retrieved June 5,

 2021, from https://floridapolitics.com/archives/426707-nikki-fried-confronts-dep-secretary-noah-valenstein-over-piney-point/
- Doyle, Martin. (April 26, 2021). End-of-life decisions for America's aging infrastructure. *The Hill*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://thehill.com/opinion/energy-environment/550288-end-of-life-decisions-for-americas-aging-infrastructure
- Farrow, H. (April 28, 2021). 'Holding Their Breath': Piney Point Spill Sparks Red Tide

 Concerns. Pulitzer Center. Retrieved June 5, 2021, from

 https://pulitzercenter.org/stories/holding-their-breath-piney-point-spill-sparks-red-tide-concerns
- Figueroa IV, Daniel. (2021, April 13). HRK warned of disaster at Piney Point for months and

- asked for help, now DEP says they're on the hook. *WMNF*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.wmnf.org/hrk-warned-of-disaster-at-piney-point-for-months-and-asked-for-help-now-dep-says-theyre-on-the-hook/
- Filippi, Steven and Sarah Butcher. (2021, April 27). Environmental histories and potential futures [podcast]. *OUPblog*. https://blog.oup.com/2021/04/environmental-histories-and-potential-futures-podcast/
- Fox 13 Tampa Bay. (May 5, 2021). Learning the long-term impacts of Piney Point Leak [Collection]. FOX 13 Tampa Bay; FOX 13 Tampa Bay. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://www.fox13news.com/video/929405
- ----. (May 18, 2021). *Lawsuit filed for Piney Point leak* [Collection]. FOX 13 Tampa Bay; FOX 13 Tampa Bay. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://www.fox13news.com/video/934474
- Frazer, T. (April 29, 2021). Will the Tampa Bay area be ready to respond to another crisis like

 Piney Point? / Column. Tampa Bay Times. Retrieved June 5, 2021,

 https://www.tampabay.com/opinion/2021/04/29/a-piney-point-disaster-will-happen-again-will-the-tampa-bay-area-be-ready-to-respond-column/
- Gottbrath, Laurin-Whitney. (2021, April 13) Gov. DeSantis directs Florida to close Piney Point wastewater reservoir after averting disaster. *Yahoo News*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://news.yahoo.com/gov-desantis-directs-florida-close-005458042.html
- Hamilton, E. (May 5, 2021). SeaWorld Committed to Combating Coral Reef Disease in Florida.

 Nature World News. Retrieved June 5, 2021,

 https://www.natureworldnews.com/articles/45937/20210505/seaworld-committed-to-combating-coral-reef-disease-in-florida.htm
- HAPPPN.org. (May 14, 2021). The Emergency State of the State. EIN News. Retrieved June 5,

- 2021, https://www.einnews.com/pr_news/541159831/the-emergency-state-of-the-state
- Hendren, Libby and Tim Burquest. (2021, April 15). NOAA oceanographer explains why Sarasota is seeing red tide. *WTSP.com*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.wtsp.com/article/tech/science/environment/noaa-sarasota-red-tide-piney-point/67-d4079a15-bfda-495e-9217-1558201ca649
- Hendricks, J. (2021, April 26). County approves Piney Point deep injection well contractor. *AMI Sun*. https://www.amisun.com/2021/04/26/county-approves-piney-point-deep-injection-well-contractor/
- Hobbs, J. (2021, April 16). Red tide is not appearing yet as a result of Piney Point.

 mysuncoast.com. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

 https://www.mysuncoast.com/2021/04/16/red-tide-is-not-appearing-yet-result-piney-point/
- Hollyfield, Amy (2021, April 16). Red Tide found on Sarasota coast, warning issued. *Tampa Bay Times*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.tampabay.com/news/environment/2021/04/16/red-tide-found-on-sarasota-coast-warning-issued/
- King, D. (May 6, 2021). Faith Matters | How to celebrate the sacred connection with nature.

 Bradenton Herald. Retrieved June 5, 2021,

 https://www.bradenton.com/living/religion/article251203734.html
- Kitterman, Dawn. (April 18, 2021). Piney Point Lawsuit Documents Call Simple Narrative into Question. *The Bradenton Times*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://thebradentontimes.com/piney-point-lawsuit-documents-call-simple-narrative-into-question-p22775-158.htm

- Kreitz, Andrew. (April 21, 2021). Red tide report: Samples detected in Sarasota County, mostly clear near Piney Point. *WTSP.com*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.wtsp.com/article/news/local/sarasotacounty/florida-red-tide-sarasota-county-piney-point/67-e2caa98d-0361-4173-a8bd-b3d4b2411bfc
- ----. (May 11, 2021). Crews use sand to reinforce steel plate at Piney Point site. wtsp.com.

 Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://www.wtsp.com/article/news/special-reports/wastewater-emergency/piney-point-sand-reinforce-steel-plate/67-d05a6bc2-d944-4e6f-968d-2bb8f1b976c4
- Kuizon, Kimberly. (April 14, 2021). USF's red tide research helps predict Piney Point wastewater flow. FOX 13 News; FOX 13 Tampa Bay.

 https://www.fox13news.com/news/usfs-red-tide-research-helps-predict-piney-point-wastewater-flow
- ----. (April 24, 2021). Impact of Piney Point water release on Tampa Bay may not be known for months. *Fox 13*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.fox13news.com/news/impact-of-piney-point-water-release-on-tampa-bay-may-not-be-known-for-months
- Lane, C. (April 26, 2021). Piney Point wastewater spreading. *AMI Sun*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.amisun.com/2021/04/26/piney-point-wastewater-spreading/
- ----. (April 26, 2021). Red tide detected in Manatee County. *AMI Sun*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.amisun.com/2021/04/25/red-tide-detected-in-manatee-county/
- ----. (May 9, 2021). Blue-green algae bloom clogging bays, ICW. *AMI Sun*. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://www.amisun.com/2021/05/09/blue-green-algae-bloom-clogging-bays-icw/
- ----. (May 17, 2021). Piney Point pollution spreading, affecting dolphins. AMI Sun. Retrieved

- June 5, 2021, https://www.amisun.com/2021/05/17/piney-point-pollution-spreading-affecting-dolphins/
- ----. (May 18, 2021). Piney Point spill leads to lawsuit. *AMI Sun*. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://www.amisun.com/2021/05/18/piney-point-spill-leads-to-lawsuit/
- Lang, Mike. (April 13, 2021). Gov. DeSantis announces plans to shut down Piney Point. Video.

 Herald Tribune. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

 https://www.heraldtribune.com/videos/news/disaster/2021/04/13/gov-desantis
 announces-plans-shut-down-piney-point/7205166002/
- Lopez. (May 4, 2021). Fertilizer Waste Crisis Needs Fixing: What the EPA, Congress Can Do.

 Bloomberg Law. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://news.bloomberglaw.com/environment-and-energy/fertilizer-waste-crisis-needs-fixing-what-the-epa-congress-can-do
- Manning, H. (April 5, 2021). State of emergency and evacuations in Florida following a leak in a sewage tank. *DodoFinance*. https://dodofinance.com/state-of-emergency-and-evacuations-in-florida-following-a-leak-in-a-sewage-tank/
- Mayberg, N. (May 11, 2021). Red tide resurgent. *Fortmyersbeachtalk.Com*. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://www.fortmyersbeachtalk.com/2021/05/11/red-tide-resurgent/
- Mendoza, J. (April 13, 2021). Florida officials plan to close Piney Point after fears of reservoir breach caused evacuations, pollution. USA TODAY. Retrieved April 14, 2021, from https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/nation/2021/04/13/piney-point-closing-florida-gov-ron-desantis-announces-closure-plan/7205116002/
- ----. (May 10, 2021). *Manatee County to consider Scott Hopes for permanent administrator job*.

 Sarasota Herald-Tribune. Retrieved June 5, 2021,

 https://www.heraldtribune.com/story/news/local/manatee/2021/05/10/manatee-county-

consider-scott-hopes-permanent-county-administrator-job/5019424001/

- ----. (May 12, 2021). Manatee County commissioners push forward on proposal to hire Scott

 Hopes permanently. Sarasota Herald-Tribune. Retrieved June 5, 2021,

 https://www.heraldtribune.com/story/news/local/manatee/2021/05/12/manatee-county-commissioners-push-proposal-hire-scott-hopes-permanently/5035261001/
- ----. (May 18, 2021). Environmental groups prepare lawsuit against DEP, Port Manatee and owners of Piney Point. Sarasota Herald-Tribune. Retrieved June 5, 2021,

 https://www.heraldtribune.com/story/news/local/manatee/2021/05/18/environmental-groups-to-sue-dep-port-manatee-piney-point-incident/5145612001/
- Mesmer, A. (April 20, 2021). Residents push for water testing; county eyes algae bloom after Piney Point wastewater dump. *FOX 13 News; FOX 13 Tampa Bay*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.fox13news.com/news/residents-push-for-water-testing-as-county-eyes-algae-bloom-after-piney-point-wastewater-dump
- Meszaros, J. (April 26, 2021). Red Tide Blooms Causing Fish Kills In Sarasota, Charlotte

 Counties. WJCT Public Media. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

 https://news.wjct.org/post/red-tide-blooms-causing-fish-kills-sarasota-charlotte-counties
- ----. (May 5, 2021). Global Warming, Development Could Bring Vampire Bats to Florida.

 WUSF Public Media. Retrieved June 5, 2021,

 https://wusfnews.wusf.usf.edu/environment/2021-05-05/global-warming-development-could-bring-vampire-bats-to-florida
- ----. (May 9, 2021). Red Tide Has Now Reached Hillsborough As Blooms Persist In Southwest Florida. WUSF Public Media. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://wwwsfnews.wusf.usf.edu/environment/2021-05-09/red-tide-has-now-reached-

hillsborough-as-blooms-persist-in-southwest-florida

- Montgomery, Madeline. (April 14, 2021). Hundreds of millions of dollars set to protect Florida waterways. *WPEC*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://cbs12.com/news/morning-show/hundreds-of-millions-of-dollars-set-to-protect-florida-waterways
- Morton, O. (April 30, 2021). *OPINION: We must protect Sarasota Bay*. Sarasota Herald-Tribune. Retrieved June 5, 2021,

 https://www.heraldtribune.com/story/opinion/columns/guest/2021/04/30/opinion-we-must-act-now-protect-sarasota-bay/4886790001/
- Neff, Lisa. (April 20, 2021). On watch for Piney Point pollution. *Anna Maria Island News*. https://www.islander.org/2021/04/on-watch-for-piney-point-pollution/
- ----. (May 4, 2021). Local officials to take up water quality, Piney Point. *Anna Maria Island*News. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://www.islander.org/2021/05/local-officials-to-take-up-water-quality-piney-point/
- News Service of Florida. (April 13, 2021). State Of Florida Plans Cleanup Of Old Piney Point Phosphate Plant. WFSU News. https://news.wfsu.org/state-news/2021-04-13/state-of-florida-plans-cleanup-of-old-piney-point-phosphate-plant
- ----. (April 21, 2021). Senate pitches money for Piney Point cleanup, Forever Florida. *Tampa Bay Business Journal*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.bizjournals.com/tampabay/news/2021/04/21/senate-pitches-money-for-piney-point-cleanup-fore.html
- ----. (April 22, 2021). Florida Senate pitches \$100 million for Piney Point cleanup, \$300 million to Florida Forever. *Creative Loafing: Tampa Bay*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.cltampa.com/news-views/florida-news/article/21151641/florida-senate-

pitches-100-million-for-piney-point-cleanup-300-million-to-florida-forever

- ----. (April 27, 2021). Piney Point funds, first responder bonuses survive latest budget negotiations. *mysuncoast.com*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.mysuncoast.com/2021/04/27/piney-point-funds-first-responder-bonuses-survive-latest-budget-negotiations/
- Newborn, S. (May 19, 2021). Environmental Groups File Suit Over Piney Point Discharges Into Tampa Bay. WUSF Public Media. Retrieved June 5, 2021,

 https://wusfnews.wusf.usf.edu/environment/2021-05-19/environmental-groups-file-suit-over-piney-point-discharges-into-tampa-bay
- Ney, Jr., Ronald. (2021, April 21). Piney Point questions in Letters to the editor for April 21, 2021. *Daily Commercial*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.dailycommercial.com/story/opinion/letters/2021/04/21/leesburg-letters-editor-april-21-2021/7284028002/
- Ochoa, Julio. (2021, April 16). Elevated Levels of Red Tide Found Off Sarasota Coast. WUSF

 Public Media. Retrived April 27, 2021, from

 https://wusfnews.wusf.usf.edu/environment/2021-04-16/elevated-levels-of-red-tide-found-off-sarasota-coast
- Ogles, Jacob. (2021, April 15). USF Models Track Effluent After Piney Point Pumping. *SRQ Daily*. Retrieved April 16, 2021, from https://www.srqmagazine.com/srq-daily/2021-04-15/16819_USF+Models+Track+Effluent+After+Piney+Point+Pumping
- ----. (2021, April 21). Senate budget outlines \$100M for Piney Point. *Florida Politics* -*Campaigns & Elections. Lobbying & Government*.

 https://floridapolitics.com/archives/422484-senate-budget-includes-100m-for-piney-

point/

- ----. (2021, April 23). Legislature agrees to budget \$100M in federal relief for Piney Point.

 Florida Politics Campaigns & Elections. Lobbying & Government.

 https://floridapolitics.com/archives/423340-legislature-agrees-to-budget-100m-in-federal-relief-for-piney-point/
- ----. (May 3, 2021). Lawmakers Tout Piney Point, Policy Wins As Session Wraps—SRQ Daily

 May 3, 2021. SRQ20. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://www.srqmagazine.com/srq-daily/2021-05-03/16955 Lawmakers-Tout-Piney-Point--Policy-Wins-As-Session-Wraps
- ----. (May 6, 2021). 10 big wins for Southwest Florida in this year's Legislative Session. *Florida Politics Campaigns & Elections. Lobbying & Government*. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://floridapolitics.com/archives/427203-10-big-wins-for-southwest-florida-in-this-years-legislative-session/
- Paice, R. (May 4, 2021). DeSantis extends COVID-19 state of emergency another 60 days. *Anna Maria Island News*. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://www.islander.org/2021/05/desantis-extends-covid-19-state-of-emergency-another-60-days/
- Pellegrino, J. (April 13, 2021). Gov. DeSantis gives update on Piney Point, Johnson & Johnson vaccines. WINK NEWS. https://www.winknews.com/2021/04/13/gov-desantis-to-give-update-on-piney-point-in-press-conference/
- Pittman, C. (April 15, 2021). Hiding Piney Point toxic waste underground may give us a taste of super-nasty water. *Florida Phoenix*. https://www.floridaphoenix.com/2021/04/15/hiding-piney-point-toxic-waste-underground-may-give-us-a-taste-of-super-nasty-water/
- Quintana, Andrew. (April 21, 2021) A deep injection well seems to be the solution for Piney Point's reservoir, but what exactly is it? *WTSP.com*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

- https://www.wtsp.com/article/news/special-reports/wastewater-emergency/deep-injection-well-piney-point/67-8077c121-ede4-45e8-bf81-9b8f2bd0d30e
- Razzano, Tiffany. (April 26, 2021). Class-Action Lawsuit Filed Against Piney Point Owner

 HRK Holdings. *Bradenton, FL Patch*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

 https://patch.com/florida/bradenton/class-action-lawsuit-filed-against-piney-point-owner-hrk-holdings
- ----. (May 1, 2021). Business News: Kforce Downsizes In Tampa, Piney Point Lawsuit.

 Bradenton, FL Patch. Retrieved June 5, 2021,

 https://patch.com/florida/bradenton/business-news-kforce-downsizes-tampa-piney-point-lawsuit
- ----. (May 14, 2021). County Administrator Role Could Be Permanently Filled: Report.

 Bradenton, FL Patch. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://patch.com/florida/bradenton/county-administrator-role-could-be-permanently-filled-report
- Riley, Nano. (April 18, 2021). After Piney Point, What Next? *The Gabber Newspaper*. Retrieved April 26, 2012, from https://thegabber.com/after-piney-point-what-next/
- Rohrer, G. (April 27, 2021). State budget tops \$101.5 billion, bolstered by federal COVID aid.

 Orlandosentinel.Com. Retrieved June 5, 2021,

 https://www.orlandosentinel.com/politics/os-ne-florida-budget-deal-20210427-lai7qlfnxncjxkvaaovvfkcovu-story.html
- Roman, Jorja. (April 13, 2021). USF researchers use models to predict Piney Point wastewater spread. *Bay News 9*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.baynews9.com/fl/tampa/news/2021/04/13/usf-researchers-use-models-to-predict-piney-point-wastewater-spread

- Ruiz, Lina. (June 16, 2021). FPL implodes Indiantown coal power plant with 170 pounds of explosives ... and a thundering boom. Treasure Coast News. Retrieved June 16, 2021, http://www.tcpalm.com/
- Sampson, Zachary T. (April 12, 2021). Forecasting what comes next from Piney Point for Tampa Bay. *Tampa Bay Times*. Retrieved April 14, 2021, from https://www.tampabay.com/news/environment/2021/04/12/forecasting-what-comes-next-from-piney-point-for-tampa-bay/
- ----. (April 22, 2021). First sign of Red Tide found in lower Tampa Bay, state says. *Tampa Bay Times*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

 https://www.tampabay.com/news/environment/2021/04/22/first-sign-of-red-tide-found-in-lower-tampa-bay-state-says/
- ----. (April 23, 2021). Red Tide is cause of concern near Piney Point discharge in Tampa Bay.

 Tampa Bay Times. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

 https://www.tampabay.com/news/environment/2021/04/23/red-tide-is-cause-of-concern-near-piney-point-discharge-in-tampa-bay/
- Shedden, Mary. (April 19, 2021). Heightened Blue-Green Algae Levels Found In Waters Near Piney Point. WLRN. https://www.wlrn.org/news/2021-04-19/heightened-blue-green-algae-levels-found-in-waters-near-piney-point
- Sheridan, K. (April 15, 2021). *Piney Point Pollution Will Linger in Tampa Bay For Months,*Scientists Say. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://news.wjct.org/post/piney-point-pollution-will-linger-tampa-bay-months-scientists-say
- Shortelle, A. (April 22, 2021). You can reduce your water usage and make a real difference.

 Here's how. *Daytona Beach News-Journal Online*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

- https://www.news-journalonline.com/story/opinion/columns/2021/04/22/how-reduce-your-water-usage-and-make-real-difference-conservation-water-management/7328222002/
- Staff Reporter. (May 5, 2021). *USF Model Forecasts Fate of Piney Point Wastewater*. The Bradenton Times. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://thebradentontimes.com/usf-model-forecasts-fate-of-piney-point-wastewater-p22811-158.htm
- Staff Reporter. (May 12, 2021). County Commission Moves to Make Hopes Permanent

 Administrator. The Bradenton Times. Retrieved June 5, 2021,

 https://thebradentontimes.com/county-commission-moves-to-make-hopes-permanent-administrator-p22833-158.htm
- Toropin, C., Razek, R., & Elassar, A. (May 4, 2021). Engineers find no evidence of second breach in Florida wastewater pond that threatens to break. MSN. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://www.msn.com/en-us/news/us/florida-gov-desantis-says-he-is-trying-to-prevent-real-catastrophic-flood-situation-at-tampa-area-reservoir/ar-BB1fidwL
- Turner, Jim. (April 25, 2021). Florida House Revamps Plan For Stimulus Money. WUSF Public

 Media. https://wusfnews.wusf.usf.edu/politics-issues/2021-04-25/florida-house-revamps-plan-for-stimulus-money
- Tuser, Cristina. (April 14, 2021). Piney Point to Permanently Close in Manatee County, Florida.

 Water & Wastes Digest. Retrieved April 14, 2021, from

 https://www.wwdmag.com/wastewater-treatment/piney-point-permanently-close-manatee-county-florida
- Vande Panne, Valerie. (April 16, 2021). Environmental Roundup April 16, 2021. WGCU PBS & NPR for Southwest Florida. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from_

https://news.wgcu.org/news/2021-04-16/environmental-roundup-april-16-2021

- ---- and John Davis. (April 23, 2021). Environmental Roundup, April 23, 2021. WGCU PBS & NPR for Southwest Florida. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from_
 https://news.wgcu.org/science/2021-04-23/environmental-roundup-april-23-2021
- Webber, Natalie. (April 21, 2021). Will the Piney Point spill affect tourism this summer? *Tampa Bay Times*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.tampabay.com/news/environment/2021/04/21/will-the-piney-point-spill-affect-tourism-this-summer/
- White, Q. (May 4, 2021). River Life: 2 pertinent incidents remind us how we take the St. Johns River for granted. The Florida Times-Union. Retrieved June 5, 2021, https://www.jacksonville.com/story/news/environment/2021/05/04/incidents-jacksonville-piney-point-threaten-water-river-system/4892034001/
- Young, Mark and Ryan Callihan. (April 22, 2021). Phosphate mine collapse 'imminent' as DeSantis issues state of emergency in Florida county. *MSN*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.msn.com/en-us/news/us/phosphate-mine-collapse-imminent-as-desantis-issues-state-of-emergency-in-florida-county/ar-BB1fhfQX

USF Land Development News

- To 'The Fellowship of the Springs,' Florida Is Selling Out An Environmental Treasure. (2021, April 17). WUSF Public Media. https://wusfnews.wusf.usf.edu/environment/2021-04-17/to-the-fellowship-of-the-springs-florida-is-selling-out-an-environmental-treasure
- Alvim, L. (2021, April 21). Community advocates for preservation of untouched land, seeks action from university. *The Oracle*. http://www.usforacle.com/2021/04/21/community-

advocates-for-preservation-of-untouched-land-seeks-action-from-university/

- Associated Press. (2021, April 24). USF Students, Faculty Balk at Idea to Develop Land by Campus. *US News & World Report*. www.usnews.com/news/best-states/florida/articles/2021-04-24/usf-students-faculty-balk-at-idea-to-develop-land-by-campus
- Bowen, C. T. (2021, April 19). Hillsborough commissioner seeks to preserve USF land. *Tampa Bay Times*. https://www.tampabay.com/news/hillsborough/2021/04/19/hillsborough-commissioner-seeks-to-preserve-usf-land/
- Bray, J.. (2021, April 12). Petition: Say NO to USF Developing Wetlands/Undeveloped Land off Fletcher and Hillsborough River [Reddit Post]. *R/USF*.

 www.reddit.com/r/USF/comments/mpnyrq/petition_say_no_to_usf_developing/
- flabeachbum. (2021, April 7). USF seeks developer to destroy 700+ acres of wetland preserve

 [Reddit Post]. R/Tampa.

 www.reddit.com/r/tampa/comments/mm6zhl/usf_seeks_developer_to_destroy_700_acres

 of/
- flabeachbum. (2021, April 9). USF looking to destroy nature preserve. Petition in comments.

 [Reddit Post]. *R/USF*.

 www.reddit.com/r/USF/comments/mnrq8b/usf_looking_to_destroy_nature_preserve_petition/
- Fox 13 Tampa Bay. (2021, May 7). *Opposition toward USF land development grows*[Collection]. FOX 13 Tampa Bay; FOX 13 Tampa Bay.

 https://www.fox13news.com/video/930779
- Garcia, J. (2021, May 6). Student group co-hosting "Save USF Forest Preserve" protest says it's

- been targeted by university officials. Creative Loafing: Tampa Bay.

 https://www.cltampa.com/news-views/local-news/article/21152098/student-group-cohosting-save-usf-forest-preserve-protest-says-its-been-targeted-by-university-officials
- Gurbal Kritzer, A. (2021, April 6). USF seeks developer ideas for 700+ acres including golf course. *Tampa Bay Business Journal*.

 https://www.bizjournals.com/tampabay/news/2021/04/06/usf-seeks-developer-ideas-for-700plus-acres.html
- Hillsborough County Considers Purchasing USF Forest Preserve. (2021, April 22). WUSF Public Media. https://wusfnews.wusf.usf.edu/environment/2021-04-22/hillsborough-county-considers-purchasing-usf-forest-preserve
- Kumar, D. (2021, April 15). USF students, faculty balk at idea to develop untouched land near campus. *Tampa Bay Times*.

 https://www.tampabay.com/news/hillsborough/2021/04/15/usf-students-faculty-balk-at-idea-to-develop-untouched-land-near-campus/
- Meszaros, J. (2021a, April 30). *Hillsborough Takes Another Step To Purchase USF Preserve*And Golf Course. WUSF Public Media.

 https://wusfnews.wusf.usf.edu/environment/2021-04-30/hillsborough-takes-another-step-to-purchase-usf-preserve-and-golf-course
- Meszaros, J. (2021b, May 10). *USF Students, Faculty Protest Development Of Forest Preserve*.

 WUSF Public Media. https://wusfnews.wusf.usf.edu/environment/2021-05-10/usf-students-faculty-protest-development-of-forest-preserve
- NoMadLad94. (2021, April 10). I may or might not have gone into the land that is supposedly going to be Developed by USF next to the golf course [Reddit Post]. *R/USF*.

- www.reddit.com/r/USF/comments/mo5gyy/i may or might not have gone into the la nd_that/
- Oshins, T. (2021, April 21). USF Forest Preserve needs saving to avoid environmental and social harm. *The Oracle*. http://www.usforacle.com/2021/04/21/opinion-usf-forest-preserve-needs-saving-to-avoid-environmental-and-social-harm/
- Preserving Coastal Habitats Can Mitigate The Impacts Of Climate Change. (2021, April 23).

 *WUSF Public Media. https://wusfnews.wusf.usf.edu/environment/2021-04-23/preserving-coastal-habitats-can-mitigate-the-impacts-of-climate-change
- Rozyla, L. (2021, May 24). USF scientists, community members fighting possible development of "treasured" USF Forest Preserve. *ABC Action News*.

 https://www.abcactionnews.com/news/region-hillsborough/usf-scientists-community-members-fighting-possible-development-of-treasured-usf-forest-preserve
- Rubinstein, J. (2021, May 3). Florida is on its way to being an 'apocalyptic hellscape' | Letters.

 Tampa Bay Times. https://www.tampabay.com/opinion/letters/2021/05/03/florida-is-on-its-way-to-being-an-apocalyptic-hellscape-letters/
- Silcox, F. (2021, April 28). *Petition started to save nature preserve near USF campus from development*. Bay News 9.

 https://www.baynews9.com/fl/tampa/news/2021/04/28/petition-started-to-save-nature-preserve-near-usf-campus-from-development
- Staff. (2021, May 11). University of South Florida students and faculty rally against building on nature preserve. Fight Back! News. http://www.fightbacknews.org/2021/5/11/university-south-florida-students-and-faculty-rally-against-building-nature-preserve

- University of South Florida. (2021). Request for Information: Development of USF Golf Course and Undeveloped Campus [RFI 2021-01-GC]. https://www.usf.edu/business-finance/purchasing/documents/rfi-development-of-usf-golf-course-and-undeveloped-campus-final-issue-4-1-21.pdf
- Wentz, J. (2021, May 21). USF Faculty Senate Overwhelmingly Opposes Development Of Forest Preserve. WUSF Public Media. https://wusfnews.wusf.usf.edu/university-beat/2021-05-21/usf-faculty-senate-overwhelmingly-opposes-development-of-forest-preserve

Other Florida Environment News

- It can make you cough and it kills fish. Here are nine things to know about red tide. (April 21, 2021). *Bradenton Herald*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.bradenton.com/news/local/article250840374.html
- Opinion (April 14, 2021). USF's invaluable role in protecting Tampa Bay | Editorial. *Tampa Bay Times*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.tampabay.com/opinion/2021/04/14/usfs-invaluable-role-in-protecting-tampa-bay-editorial/
- Adams, R. (April 22, 2021). Dozens gather for rally for the environment event in Sarasota.

 mysuncoast.com. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from

 https://www.mysuncoast.com/2021/04/22/dozens-gather-rally-environment-eventsarasota/
- Brady, Jeff. (April 24, 2021). U.S. Steps Back Into Leadership Role To Battle Global Climate

 Change. WUSF Public Media. https://wwwsfnews.wusf.usf.edu/2021-04-24/u-s-steps-back-into-leadership-role-to-battle-global-climate-change

- Coffey, Lauren. (April 26, 2021). USF ranks third in U.S., top 30 in nation in new "impact" report. *Tampa Bay Business Journal*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.bizjournals.com/tampabay/news/2021/04/26/usf-ranks-third-in-us-top-30-in-nation.html
- Fanning, T. (April 15, 2021). Has Florida red tide returned? Elevated levels reported along Sarasota County beaches. *Sarasota Herald-Tribune*. Retrieved April 27, 2021, from https://www.heraldtribune.com/story/news/local/sarasota/2021/04/15/red-tide-sarasota-2021-elevated-levels-reported-along-siesta-longboat-key-nokomis-florida-beaches/7245132002/